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MAYOR’S MESSAGE:     
 

        Christmas and New Years have come and gone and my hope for all of you is a wonderful 2012.  We 
welcome the new members of the City Council and I am excited to work with them as we strive to serve the 
citizens of North Logan. 
 

   I want to take an opportunity in this newsletter to thank those members of the Council who have recently 
vacated their positions.  Kevin Dustin, Alan Kartchner and Al Moser have been wonderful examples of  
individuals trying to make the very best decisions they can on behalf of our community.  Each has provided 
a unique perspective which as a whole has served us very well. 
 

   Kevin Dustin served a full term as a council member.  What makes this remarkable is that his employment 
changed and he was required to work the vast majority of his time in the Salt Lake area.  However, his  
commitment to the Council and North Logan stayed constant. 
 

   Alan Kartchner served on Planning and Zoning and then on the City Council from January 1988 until  
November 1997.  After nearly a decade of service he returned for 2 additional years on the Council.  He 
brought great wisdom and experience to this position. 
 

   Al Moser served on the City Council from January 1982, until December 1989, (8 years).  He then served 
as Mayor from January 1990 until December 1997, (another 8 years).  Then, Al returned to serve an addi-
tional full term as a City Council member, (4 years).  This does not include other appointed services that Al 
has given of himself to North Logan City.  Over 2 decades of effort in striving to guide North Logan in the 
most positive fashion possible. 
 

   These three members of the council represent more than 36 years of service to the residents of North 
Logan.  I commend them for their service and thank them for giving so much of themselves.   
                                                                                                                                           Mayor Berentzen 

      Animal Control 435-753-7555 

TAKE THE SURVEY…..TAKE THE SURVEY…..TAKE THE SURVEY …..TAKE THE SURVEY….  

    

   Did you know that for nearly a decade North Logan City has been preparing and planning a future 
city center? The City Center will be a place for North Logan City residents to shop, dine, work, conduct 
business, recreate, entertain and celebrate life. In collaboration with North Logan City, the firm Civil  
Solutions Group has prepared an online survey for North Logan City residents. 
 

   The purpose of the survey is to inform NLC residents about some of the basics of the future City Center 
and gather public input.  The survey can be found on the North Logan City website at http://
www.northlogancity.org and will be available online from February 1st through February 20th.  
A short video of Mayor Berentzen talking about the City Center will also be posted to the NLC website.  
 

    Four Seasons Apartment Community by Wasatch Properties has started construction and is adjacent to 
the City Center.  Wasatch Properties 
has donated 4 Tickets to a Salt Lake 
Real game, which will be given 
away to 1 lucky NLC resident 
through a drawing.  You may enter 
the drawing by filling out the survey 
online starting February 1st.  



   

 

Benefits of On-site Use of Storm Water   
 

On-site retention of storm water is intended to increase the infiltration, retention, or detention of storm water, resulting 
in an overall reduction in the volume of water leaving a property.   
 

Controlling and reducing the amount of runoff from a site can reduce the risk of flooding as well as reduce the size 
and extent of drainage infrastructure. Retention and detention systems may also decrease overall water consumption 
as collected rainwater and snowmelt can be reused on-site.  Temporary storm water detention alters the timing of 
peak flows offsite, protecting stream channels and other water bodies from the effects of highly erosive flows. Prac-
tices such as wetlands and ponds promote settling and evaporation, reduce pollutant loads, and infiltration practices 
such as rain gardens, sand filters, and porous pavement, perform the added function of improving water quality 
through natural biological and chemical processes as water percolates through the sand or soil.  
 

The use of vegetation in sustainable storm water management practices provides substantial benefits for water quality 
and quantity. Vegetation intercepts rainfall, reducing the erosivity of raindrops. Vegetation increases surface friction, 
slowing runoff and promoting settling of suspended solids. Root systems increase pore space and promote infiltration 
of storm water, and the roots themselves help to anchor soil, protecting against rill and gully formation from concen-
trated flows. Finally, vegetation can help to remove pollutants from storm water through biological uptake of nutrients.  

What’s Happening in City Council? 
   The City Council meetings for the month of February will be on Thursday, February 2nd & Thursday, February 
16th.  Note that for these two meetings in February the council meetings will be held on Thursdays rather than 
Wednesdays because of some scheduling conflicts with members of the council.  Meetings will return to Wednesdays 
beginning in March. 
   As of the date of preparing this newsletter the only specific items on the agenda for February is to 1) consider the 
development plan and preliminary plat for the Keller Lane Subdivision located at 1800 North 1200 East, and 2) for 
the council to again consider a proposed policy for subsidizing employees for mobile phone costs when such are re-
quired for city business. 
   During the month of February the council will also begin work on the FY2013 municipal budget. The process to put 
together a budget takes about four or five months of work in order to have a budget ready for adoption in June. 
   Look for the official council agendas as they are posted at the city offices and the library.  The Herald Journal is given a copy of 
the official agenda as well and they normally print it in the newspaper a day or two before the meeting. 

A NOTE FROM LOGAN ENVIRONMENTAL 
�������� ...To see what can go in your recycling can, please see our website at www.loganutah.org for printable lists and web 
pages that will help teach you what should and should not be recycled. If you still have questions, call us at 435-716-9755, the 
customer service staff is more than happy to answer your questions. 
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	������������ ���  materials from curbside recycling goes to a materials recovery facility (MRF) located in 
Hyrum, UT named Mountain Fiber. There, recyclables are sorted using a combination of manual labor and machines. The  
paper and other fiber material is used for making insulation. Other materials are baled and sold on the recycling market. 
2. ������		�����
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	��������� ����  A quick rinse of all containers that were used to hold food prevents 
contamination of other recyclable items. It also contributes toward sanitary working conditions for those handling the recycla-
bles during the sorting process. 
3. ������
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�� ���  in the blue recycling container. But you can take it to the glass recycling drop site located at the 
Logan Landfill (1400 W 200 N in Logan) or Utah State University’s recycling center (870 E 1250 N in Logan). 
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  can only recycle lids IF they have their own recycling symbol. If in doubt, please put them in 
the garbage can. 
5. ������������
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�  that are placed into the blue recycling cans are simply thrown in the garbage. They 
tend to get caught in the machinery and the MRF does not have anywhere to send plastic bags. Plastic bags can be taken to 
various grocery stores throughout Cache County. Better yet, bring your own bags to the store or donate them to the Food 
Bank. It is more expensive to recycle plastic bags than it is to make new plastic bags so there is very little incentive to recycle 
them. 
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������	�	������������  of plastic, it is NOT 
recyclable in our blue curbside recycling containers. Styrofoam is a dense and light material and is not cost effective to ship or 
recycle.  
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  collection. However, 
if you have more recycling than your can will hold, you do have the option of getting a second recycling container for an addi-
tional fee of $3 per month. If you are interested in getting a second recycling can, please call 435-716-9755. Thank you! 
8. ������
�$�������������%�� �	���������	�  is anything that is placed in the blue can that shouldn’t be there. Our recycling is 
hand sorted at Mountain Fiber in Hyrum. Contamination makes the sorting process dangerous and time consuming if there is a 
lot of contamination. It also costs money because the Environmental Department has to pay to dispose of contamination. 



  

 

COMMUNITY CALENDAR  

                      FEBRUARY 
 
 1 - Planning Commission - 7:00 p.m. 
 2 - City Council - 6:30 p.m. 
13 - Library Board - 3:30 p.m. 
13 - Senior Citizens Luncheon - 12:00 p.m. 
13 - History Committee - 2:00 p.m. at the City Office 
14 - Friends of the Library - 6:30 p.m.  
15 - Planning Commission - 7:00 p.m.   
16 - City Council - 6:30 p.m. 
20 - OFFICE CLOSED  - PRESIDENT’S DAY  
       

City Council & Planning Commission meet at the North 
Logan Library at 475 East 2500 North.  To see our  
complete web site go to:  http://www.northlogancity.org   

Home Businesses 
 
Essence Salon & Day Spa 
Flower of Life Sales, LLC 
Make it Maui, LLC 
Property Cleanup Services LLC 
Rescue 1 Studios 
Snowball Express LLC 
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  The North Logan Senior Citizens will hold their monthly luncheon at 12:00 noon on Monday,  
  February 13 that the Golden Corral at 2044 North Main in North Logan. The cost is $4.00 per   
  person and all senior citizens are invited to attend. Please RSVP to Savanna Baker-753-0287,  
  Lila Eddington-753-0203, Eva Fay Anderson-753-0340, Eileen Stocking-752-1217 or Alva Johnson    
  753-3070 by 5:00 p.m. on Friday, February 10 th . 

Permit Type   2012 to date   2011 to date 

Single Family Residence (B/U) 0 0 

Multi-Family (Bldg/units) 0 0 

New Commercial Retail 0 0 

New Office/Professional 0 0 

New Industrial/Manufacturing 0 1 

Remodel-Existing Commercial 1 2 

FROM THE CHIEF’S DESK   
         This month I wanted to share some information in an effort to keep more of our citizens from being victimized. 
On  Saturday, the 25th of February 2012, at the Pioneer Valley Lodge (2351 N 400 E in North Logan) at 3:00 pm I 
will be making a presentation that I have entitled, “What everyone needs to know about the Fraud Game”. This infor-
mative hour will help you know what the latest scams are and how to identify a scam so you can avoid being a victim. 
In the past month we have had at least two incidents in the valley where someone approaches a citizen and asks them 
to help them cash a check because they do not have a checking account or some other excuse. The individual has a 
“check” with an amount made out and signed. They fill in the citizen’s name in the Pay To The Order of section. If 
the citizen goes through with the request and takes the check to their bank and cashes it, they have become a victim of 
a scam. The check is fake; and the person asking for help is a scammer. 
 

          Please join me on the 25th.  I want to thank Pioneer Valley Lodge for hosting the event and providing some light 
refreshments. 
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   InTech Collegiate High School  is now enrolling 9th, 10th and 11th grade students for the 2012-13 school 
year.  InTech Collegiate specializes in STEM (science, technology, engineering, and mathematics) and 
Early College programs.  
 

   InTech Collegiate will be hosting information sessions for those interested in enrolling or learning more 
about the school on February 21st, 22nd, & 23rd, 6:30 pm at 1787 N Research Parkway, North Logan.  
 

   If you have any questions would like more information, please contact:  
 JaDean Frehner, Registrar                 435 753-7377              jfrehner@intechchs.org  
Jason Stanger, Principal                     435 753-7377              jstanger@intechchs.org 



   

 

LIBRARY NEWS 
Library Closure:  The library will be closed on February 20th to celebrate President’s Day. 
 

Story Times:  Storytimes are Tuesdays at 10:10 am for Toddler Time (2 years and under) and at 11:00 am 
for Story Time (3-5 year olds).  
 

Youth Advisory Board:   If you are ages 12-18 come join the activities every month with other teens.  We 
meet the 3rd Thursday of each month at 5:00 pm, call for further information at 435-755-7169 ext . 3 
 

Library Book Club:  Join us at the Library on February 9, 2012 at 9 am to discuss the book “1776” by 
David McCullough.       Looking Ahead:  March’s book will be “The Tipping Point” by Malcolm Gladwell.                      
 

From the Director’s Chair:   
  Hello, my name is Donna Marie Wagner. I am new to the North Logan City Library. I am the new director 
and I want to thank everyone for so graciously welcoming me to this position. I hail originally from the his-
toric state of Pennsylvania and my last home was in South Texas. I am so awed by the majestic beauty of 
Cache Valley.   
 

  A word about me – I am a former teacher, high school and public librarian with over a decade of experi-
ence in Education, Children and Youth Services as well as a background in accounting.  I am married for 
almost 25 years and have four great kids. My second son is currently serving his mission to Thailand.  As 
a newcomer to Cache Valley I am awed by the splendor of the communities here.  I see a great love for  
libraries and in particular the North Logan City Library.   
 

  As food for thought I would like to encourage community members of all ages to join us in utilizing the 
plethora of resources in the library for personal and professional needs.  Today a word about young  
readers:  According to the American Library Association: “Research on early literacy and brain develop-
ment indicates that it is never too early to prepare children for success as readers. Libraries play a key role 
in their communities, disseminating early literacy information to parents, child care providers, educators 
and decision makers.  Libraries make a major contribution to children’s path to reading, through both books 
and technology.” I hope you will continue to support NLCL. Have a great new year! ["ALA Index. Striving 
Readers." American Library Association. N.p., n.d. Web. 5 Jan.2012. <ala.org/ala/issuesadvocacy/literacy/
earlyliteracy/index.>.] 

ADVERTISE YOUR BUSINESS:  Take advantage of some great advertising while  
sponsoring North Logan City Parks and Recreation. Advertise your business name with a 
banner along the baseball fence at Elk Ridge Park. Baseball starts soon and so will the 
spectators...let your business be known. Please contact Alan at 435-752-1310 ext 16 for 
more information or enter on our web site at www.northlogancity.org 

Is your Dog or Cat licensed?   

All dogs and cats are to be licensed, whether they are inside pets or outside pets, and have current rabies vaccinations. 
If your pet(s) is not licensed, please stop by the City Office at 2076 N 1200 E.  Be sure to bring the certificate of  
rabies vaccination provided by your Vet when licensing. Questions? 435-752-1310 x10. 
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NO PARKING ON STREETS DURING 1:00 AM UNTIL 5:00 AM OR IF IT IS SNOWING. PLEASE GIVE 
OUR SNOW PLOWS THE ABILITY TO REMOVE SNOW WITHOUT H AVING TO AVOID OBSTACLES. 



  

 

 

 
 

 
 
 
Name___________________________________Date____________________Resident      _____Yes     _____ No     
 
Email______________________________________(optional) 
  
Do you have a library card with North Logan City Library? ___Yes  ___No 
 
In order to better serve the patrons of the North Logan City Library we would like you to take a moment to complete 
this survey. Thank you for your time and input. Please complete and return to the library by Friday, Feb. 17th, 
2012.  
 
1. How often to you and/or your family attend programs in the library? 
      ______1 – 2 times per week            ______at least 1 time per month 

______1 -5 times per year               ______rarely attend programs 
 
2.   In your household what age groups best fit? (check all that apply) 

______Children under 5 years old            ______Children & Teens 6-18 years old 
______Adults over 18 years                      ______Adults over 55 years 

 
3.   Would you attend programs if there were age-specific events? 

_____Yes            _____No         _____Maybe             _____Unsure 
 
4.   Think about the following programming - would you attend? Additional pre-registered early childhood programs     
       with craft and/or snacks (daytime programs) 

____Yes              _____No         _____Maybe             _____N/A 
 
5.   Think about the following programming - would you attend? After School Programs (6-13 years old) 

_____Yes            _____No         _____Maybe             _____N/A 
 
6.   Think about the following programming - would you attend? Teen & Young Adult Programs (weekly, bi-weekly  
       or monthly) 

_____Yes            _____No        _____Maybe            _____ N/A 
 
7.   Think about the following programming - would you attend? Adult programming (weekly, bi-weekly, monthly) 

_____Yes            _____No         _____Maybe            _____N/A 
 
8.   Think about the following programming - would you attend? Evening Children's Storytime ( ages - 5-10)  
      sleepytime idea - come in your P.J.’s & have cookies & milk) 

_____Yes            _____No         _____Maybe            _____N/A 
 
9.   Would you attend an evening or Sat. Family Craft or Theme Day?  
        _____Yes           ______No        _____Maybe            _____N/A                                    (continued on other side) 



   

 

 
 
 
10.  What kind of special programming would you like to see in the library (IE: authors, entertainers, gaming,  
        classes, community services, etc.) Please enter your comments below. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
11. Would you be willing to volunteer your time in the library for special events or on a regular basis? If so  
       please include your phone number. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Thank you. 
 
 

PLEASE RETURN THIS SURVEY TO THE LIBRARY BY FRIDAY, FEBRUARY 17TH, 2012 
475 E 2500 N, NORTH LOGAN, UT  84341 


